

Date

: 25th August 2020

Our Ref. : PPC/PLG/10044/L005

Town Planning Board Secretariat, Town Planning Board, 15/F, North Point Government Offices, 333 Java Road, North Point, Hong Kong.

Attention: The Secretary of the Town Planning Board

By Email & By Post

Dear Sir/Madam,

Proposed Temporary Public Vehicle Park (excluding Container Vehicle and Heavy Goods Vehicle) for a <u>Period of 3 Years at Various Lots in D.D. 121, Tong Yan San Tsuen, Yuen Long, New Territories</u> S16 Planning Application No. A/YL-TYST/1035

This letter serves to supersede the previous letter dated 9.7.2020 requesting for deferment.

We refer to the email from Tuen Mun and Yuen Long West District Planning Office providing the comments from the Transport Department in respect of the captioned application.

To allow sufficient time to address the comments from Transport Department under the current circumstances affected by the Coronavirus Disease (COVID-19), the Applicant would like to request for the deferment of the decision by the Town Planning Board for a period of two months.

Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact Robin Chan at

Yours faithfully, For and on behalf of

PlanPlus Consultancy Limited-

Kennith Chan

Managing Director

c.c. TMYL DPO (Attn.: Mr. K.K. Ng & Ms. Charis Leung) – <u>By Email Only</u>
The Applicant (*Billion Rising (Hong Kong) Building Materials Ltd.*, Attn.: Mr. Billy Wong) – <u>By Email Only</u>